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Delaware Supreme Court Creates New Arm of  
Court -- Commission on Law and Technology 

 
 
 The Delaware Supreme Court has announced the creation of a new Arm of 
Court known as the Commission on Law and Technology. By Order dated July 1, 
2013 (copy attached), the Court established the Commission and adopted the Rules 
of the Commission on Law and Technology (copy attached) - both effective as of 
September 15, 2013. The mission of the Commission is to provide Delaware 
lawyers with sufficient guidance and education in the aspects of technology and 
the practice of law, so as to facilitate compliance with the “recently updated” 
Delaware Lawyers’ Rules of Professional Conduct. According to Supreme Court 
Justice Henry duPont Ridgely, Liaison Justice to this new arm of Court, “The 15 
person Commission will develop and publish guidelines and best practices, 
regarding the use of technology and the practice of law, as they may relate to 
lawyer competence and client confidentiality.” Ridgely explained the Delaware 
Lawyers’ Rules of Professional Conduct were amended in January of this year to 
specifically focus on the need for lawyers to understand and maintain a level of 
competence in advancements in technology. This change followed the American 
Bar Association’s amendments to its Rules in August of 2012. “Other Supreme 
Courts throughout the United States are making or considering similar 
amendments” added Ridgely, “but Delaware is the first State to create and task a 
Commission with the responsibility of assisting its lawyers in this regard. We live 
in an ever changing world of technology, and it is having a direct impact on the 
way lawyers are practicing law.” The Commission will be co-chaired by Richard 
K. Herrmann, a partner in the law firm of Morris James LLP and Kevin F. Brady, a 
partner in the firm of Eckert Seamans. Both Herrmann and Brady are considered 
technology leaders in the Delaware legal community. 
   
 For further information, please contact Stephen D. Taylor, Court 
Administrator of the Delaware Supreme Court at 302-577-8742. 
  












